APPLE VALLEY GUN CLUB

General Membership Agenda

June 8, 2022

Called to Order: 7:00 pm

Pledge of Allegiance - Presentation of the Colors by the Boy Scouts and recital by all in
attendance.

Quorum Confirmation: by Dina McKinney

All members recited NRA 3 Gun Safety Rules

Approval of May 2022 GM Minutes- Motion to approve the minutes as written by
Allen. Seconded by Jonathan. Allin favor. Motion passes.

Reports
President-Jenaraye Graham (absent) Tim on her behalf:

1. Announce the Patriot Celebration and BBQ on July 2nd. There will be a
CMP Match, BBQ, and Flag Retirement Ceremony. It will be great. Putit
on your calendars! If you want to help out and get volunteer hours,
there is a sign-up sheet at the membership table. We need help! Can't
party without people to get it set up! Alex was given the floor and he
spoke about the event in detail.

Vice President-Tim Neubauer:
1. Report on Safety at the Range (both good and bad): No incident reports
were filed this past month. Safety is everyone’s responsibility on the
range.

Treasurer- Jonathan Weldy
1. Reporton account balances to include Business Checking, Capital
Account, Money Market Account, and Scholarship Account. All BOD
reviewed the ledgers and presented no questions.

Secretary- Dina McKinney
1. Membership numbers-Total membership stands at 1077 (504 regular
members, 450 senior members, 120 associate members, 3 honorary life
members).
2. Dina made a motion to remove the Safety minutes from the website.
The minutes will still be available in the Adobe Clubhouse as they have



always been for anyone to view. Motion by Mike Wilson. Seconded by
Gary. No discussion. 1 opposed. Motion passes.

3. Dinaadvised there is a sign-up sheet for July 2 BBQ if any new
members, or old members, need volunteer hours. We need help!

Range Reports

e Pistol Range-Jennifer Tornero: We have a new refrigerator in the pistol
shack! Jennifer has a few incident reports coming from the pistol range.
She briefed the membership on a couple of incidents that happened
this past Monday and Tuesday. She implored members to come to the
Safety Committee meetings to give ideas and help to get the range back
on track. Jennifer passionately begged for people to be safe, read the
Range Regulations and Policies & Procedures. She advised the
membership to come to the RST classes and the Range Safety class.

Tim Neubauer - SASP: Tim explained the program and the meeting
times.

e Indoor Range -Kyle Butts: Kyle bragged about climate control in the
indoor range. Jr. Rifle is the 2nd and 4th Thursday, skipping this week.
We need volunteers. Reach out to Kyle for orientation on the Indoor
Range.

e Rifle Range-Jason Myskow: Not too much going on. There is a 500-yard
target coming. They will be shutting down one day sometime in the
next month to put in the new strobes, timers, and buzzers. Check the
calendar before you come.

e Trap Range- Allen Rutledge: Nothing to report other than the gusty
winds of the High Desert as climate control on his range!

e Archery Range-Sandy Oberlies: There was an awesome Wounded
Warrior Shoot, which was great. Sandy went over Open Archery details.
She is looking at getting some block targets for general membership
usage.

e Facilities - Tim Smith: He is canceling the work party this month
because it's Father’s Day. Tim is resigning the Facilities Position. If
anyone is interested, please let the Board know, and he will give you an
orientation. Thank you, Tim, for everything you have done for the club!




Other Reports

e Merchandise-Trisha King: Trisha brought a little merchandise tonight.
We have new armbands for $15. If you are interested in volunteer hours,
she needs help with organization. She’s having trouble getting more
hats but feels like she’s on the right path with this vendor.

e Education and Training-Tim Neubauer: There are some classes and
events coming up that Tim briefed on. Next Monday there is an
instructor’s meeting for all the instructors to attend.

Special Report
e David Smith with a Legislative Update: David to go over the latest

happenings in Sacramento and Washington. There’s a bunch right now!
David’s full report will be on the website in the coming days. Thank you,
David!

OLD BUSINESS -

1. None

NEW BUSINESS

1. Tim N.-P&Ps Revision: There is a revision in the works. One of the new things
we want to do is a Members Forum. Members may speak for 3 min. They must
fill out a member's forum slip at the sign in table and give it to the Secretary 10
minutes before the start of the meeting. No items on the agenda can be
included in the member’s forum. This will not be a time for discussion or debate
by other members. Once the P&P revision is done with the Executive Board, it
will be taken to the entire Board for review, then to the Safety Committee, then
to the General Membership. It’s a process but we are trying to clean up some
procedures.

2. Jonathan Weldy - Review of the recommendations from the Board on items
from the Finance Committee:

a. PENDING finance approval estimate NTE $12,000 for total replacement
of the AC unit in the trap classroom.

. $2,500 sponsorship for the Sheriff’s Rodeo
c. $1,600 sponsorship for a table at the Friends of NRA banquet (Remind
members of the importance of going and supporting the NRA
Foundation)

Motion to approve item (a) by Jonathan. Second by Gary. Discussion held.



One AC is beyond repair. Bill was given the floor and explained the scope of the
project. Jonathan further explained the project and costs. Allin favor. None
opposed. Motion passes.

Motion to approve item (b) by Jonathan. Seconded by Sandy. Dina went over
what the sponsorship gets us. Allin favor. Motion passes.

Roy Landgrave went over the FNRA Banquet and the grant program. Motion to
approve item (c) by Jonathan. Seconded by Alex. Dina explained what the
sponsorship gets us. Discussion held. Allin favor. None opposed. Motion
passes.

3. Tim N.-Boy Scouts Charter: Boy Scout 357 has asked that we charter them. Tim
went over what that entails. Tim has met with our lawyers, and they do not see
any liability issues. The Board recommends we Charter. Motion by Charles.
Seconded by Dave. No discussion. Allin favor. None opposed. Motion passes.

4. Introduction of new members by Tim N. Motion by Tim N. to accept the new
members as probationary. Seconded by Dave. Allin favor. None opposed.
Motion passes. Tim N. went over the probationary requirements and reminded
them to pick up their new member packets. Orientation will be the 26th this
month!

5. 50/50 raffle with half the proceeds going to the Scholarship Fund. WINNER!
Donated half back to the scholarship fund! Thank you and congratulations.

6. Tim S. reminded new members that his phone number and email are on the
website for getting hours in this month.

Adjourned 7:50 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted,
Dina McKinney, Secretary
Apple Valley Gun Club



